
Shawnee County CDDO 
Affiliate Meeting  

April 4, 2019 
 
 
Present:  Coleen Hernandez, CDDO; Sabrina Winston, CDDO; Jess Reling, CDDO; Amber 
Schroeder, Dream Catchers; Erin Sowers, SLI; Becky Patterson, Becky’s Bridges; Ann Barr TARC; 
LaTonia Wright, KDADS; Frankie Holloway, EVF; Tiffanie Krentz, TARC; Corby Lockwood, TARC; 
Ramona Macek, Capper Foundation; Donna Holstein, SLI; Robert Smith, CDDO; Rebecca 
Glotzbaugh, TARC; Mary Ann Hughes, Sunflower Supports; Dolores Cummings, TARC; Paula 
O’Brian, CDDO; Shelley Duffey, CDDO; Liza Finley, CDDO 
 
CDDO Updates: 

 Transition Checklist-as of 4-4-19 use current form on BCI, it has been condensed. 
 

 Council of Community Members-Terms are up, and we need new members.  
Nomination forms are available at this meeting.  Nominees in services are needed.  
Please submit to Coleen Hernandez-chernandez@sncddo.org 

 
 Service Provider Choice Form-as of 4-4-19 use the current form in BCI.  The form needs 

to be signed off on by CDDO staff.  We are no longer using the old forms and any 
changes made the CDDO needs to be made aware of and will follow-up and sign off as 
acknowledgement of choice.  When forms are uploaded into BCI, the CDDO receives 
notification and they will be reviewed, signed by a CDDO member and uploaded into 
BCI.  You will receive notification, when it’s completed. 
 

 Check services section in BCI to ensure accuracy.  Screeners will also check at the 
Assessment.  Check the Information page to make sure it is also up to date. Update any 
changes on a Status Action Form as soon as possible. 
 

 May 16th is the new date for Stakeholder’s Meeting in the TARC Training Room starting 
at 9:30. Please RSVP to Liza- efinley@sncddo.org  if you wish to attend.  
 

 The CDDO is offering grants to families for items with left over state aid funds.  Please 
email Robert, rsmith@sncddo.org for a nomination form and send back to Robert no 
later than 4-16-19, so he can begin the approval process.  
 

 Jess Reling, CDDO Liaison, has relocated to Western Kansas and 4-12-19 is her last day. 
 

 Dolores Cummings, TARC Self Determination, is retiring 5-31-19.  
 

 Ann Barr, TARC Case Manager, is retiring in July of 2019. 
 



 The recipient of this year’s Timili Gartner Award is David Hodges, SLI.   
 

 Final Rule Meetings are coming. The State is working out the details on requirements 
that will meet CMS guidelines and the process.  

 
 

 
 
 
Guest Speaker(s): 

 Joe Hodgson-YMCA.  Summer Camp has 4 different site options this season. 
Camps will accept DCF and or KVC funding and will offer scholarships as well.  
The Southwest YMCA in Topeka will hold a Health Kids Fair on Saturday, April 
27,2019 from 1-5.  Childcare/Day Care options are offered by the YMCA at a 
couple of different locations in Topeka.  Senior exercise classes are offered, 
enhanced fitness specifically for arthritis, boxing classes for those with 
Parkinson’s.  The Y also offers scholarships with a monthly membership of 
$15.00.  You must apply for these scholarships separately.  Y membership is 
month to month with no annual contract.  

  Email- joeh@ymcatopeka.org; Phone number-785-435-8651. 
 Natasha Nasamore-Midland Care, PACE.  Known for hospice care, Midland Care 

has a spectrum of care for the elderly.  PACE Program (Program for All Inclusive 
Care for the Elderly) offers several options and comes with a 9 disciplinary team 
to provide wrap around services to keep individuals at home as long as they can.  
For additional information, contact, Midland Care PACE Services, website-
www.midlandcare.org; Phone number-785-232-2044. 

 Ken Scroggs-Mission Creek Camp.  Owner of the Hope Ranch in Manhattan 
Kansas, Ken bought the grounds that previously housed Camp Daisy Heindman 
to open a summer camp for those of “all” abilities.  Will offer a sprinkler park, 
horse facilities which will feature a therapeutic riding center as well as a day 
camp.  There are future plans for all wheelchair accessible facility, a wheelchair 
highway, and other wheelchair friendly options.  Camp tuition is decided on a 
sliding scale and there are some scholarships available.  For more information, 
contact, Ken Sgroggs, email- kenscroggs@hoperanchks.org; Phone number-785-
256-6357. 

 
 

 
 

 
Next meeting is scheduled 3-5 pm on Thursday, June 6 

 


